
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
September 13, 2010


UNFINISHED BUSINESS

LCTC Addition Update
Kerry Dickemann presented a slide show of progress on the LCTC addition.  The building dedication will be held in February.  Superintendent Hadfield provided a financial update on the project.   
Approve MSBA Board Policy and Procedure Updates
Last month the Board was presented with a number of policies which need to be updated.  Many of these policies are mandatory due to the laws passed by the Legislature.  A couple of the policies are “verbage” updates by MSBA.  Changes and recommendations have been reviewed by administration and were offered for Board consideration.  

The Board tabled action on approving Policy BDC, Closed Meetings, Records, & Votes

.
The Board approved updates to MSBA policies and procedures on the following:



BDDA Notification of Board Meetings


DC Taxing & Borrowing Authority/Limitations
           EDBA Maint. & Control of Instr. Mtrls


JECA Admission of Resident Students

                         JECC Assign. of Students to Gr. Levels/Classes

JGF Discipline Reporting and Records                         

KK Visitors to District Property/Events

NEW BUSINESS
A+/School to Work Report
Lisa Black-Schwandt, A+ Coordinator, reported on the A+ Program and the School to Work Program for the 2009-10 school year as well as planned activities and goals for 2010-2011.  Information was provided on the numbers of A+ participants, requests for student tutors, early intervention, and zero lab.

Classified Employee of the Month
Deb Allen, President of the Classified Employee Association, was present to recognize Larissa Smothers as the September Classified Employee of the Month. 
Buildings and Grounds/Safety
Dr. Jim Rich, District Safety Officer, briefed the Board on his safety review of the District.  Dr. Rich conducted walk-through evaluations in all District buildings and provided a synopsis of his findings.

Mr. Kerry Dickemann, Director of Buildings and Grounds, shared the state of the District’s facilities with the Board.  Mr. Dickemann provided an overview of work completed this summer as well as a start of items to consider for the future.  

Audit Bid


The Board accepted a proposal from Graves and Associates to continue providing audit services for the District for the next three years as follows. 

	
	Audit
	Foundation

	2011
	$8,835
	$1,150

	2012
	$9,100
	$1,185

	2013
	$9,370
	$1,220


Approve Policy GCD – Professional Staff Recruiting and Hiring Revision
The Board approved the recommendation that this policy be updated with the terminology “Assistant Superintendent” rather than “Associate Superintendent” to be appropriate for the Camdenton R-III District.
Adopt Emergency Management Resolution

Several months ago the Board of Education pledged their support to the Camden County Emergency Management Agency in order to update the Camden County Hazard Mitigation Plan.  The agency is asking that all county agencies pass a resolution in order to support this plan.  This resolution was adopted and will be sent to SEMA/FEMA

Set Date for Board of Education Worksession

The Board set a follow-up meeting to the Board Retreat to facilitate an action plan related to the results of the Board self-evaluation for Wednesday, November 3, 2010, from 9:00-11:00 a.m.

School Improvement Update
Dr. Henry presented data and information pertaining to the District's preliminary Annual Performance Report (APR).  APR is a comprehensive analysis of student performance data and other educational variables pertaining to student performance such as course offerings, attendance, graduation, and college/career placement.  The Camdenton R-III School District met 14 of the possible 14 indicators by utilizing a bonus point in place of the sub-group performance indicator, which was not met.  If the preliminary APR remains unchanged, Dr. Henry reported that the Camdenton R-III School District should receive an accreditation of Distinction in Performance in the near future. 

